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Baltonsborough Parish Council Meeting

Thursday 7th November  2013
7.30 pm – Village Hall 
 M I N U T E S

Present:  
Steve Everitt, Kevin Sherrard, Jackie Buckle, Ali Blackburn, Keith Fox
Martin McDowell, Mike Tucker, Nigel Woollcombe Adams(MDC/CC) & Angela Roberts(Parish Clerk)
Apologies:
None
	Item
	Details
	Action to be taken by



	374
	The Meeting Opened at 7.30pm
The meeting adjourned 7.31pm
No members of the public present
Meeting re-convened  7.32pm
	

	375 (a)
       
	Approval of the minutes on the 3rd October
The minutes had been circulated prior to the meeting. Minor amendments were made and it was proposed by Cllr Sherrard that these minutes be signed by the Chair. Council agreed motion passed.
	

	376

 (a)

(b)
(c)
377

(a)

	Planning matters:
Planning application 2013/1946. Widen three exsting windows, add one new window to the same proportions as existing on south side east facade. Add new roof light on north west elevation @ Hambush Farm, Baltonsborough
BA6 8QD 

Declaration of  interest – none.

The plans had been circulated prior to the meeting . Discussion took place and it was noted that listed building consent would need to be obtained. There  were no obvious concerns by the councillors but it was proposed by
Cllr Blackburn that the final decision be left to the planning officer, Unanimous vote – motion passed.

Planning application 2013/1846 In-fill between two other buildings of a steel portal frame clad @ Weston Town Farm, Tuckers Lane.

This application was for reference only and has been agreed by  MDC

Planning application 2013/1797 Erection of agricultural building @ West Town Farm, Tuckers Lane. This application is for reference only and has been agreed by MDC
Correspondence: Approvals, Refusals etc.
2012/2611 Appeal Notification
Outline planning permission @ Land North of Church Lane, 
Baltonsborough
We have been advised that the appeal to this planning application has been granted with conditions. Discussion took place over the PC’s disappointment over this decision. See below

 
	

	378
 (a)
(b)

(c)

(d) (i)
(ii)
(e)

(f)

(g)

   (h)

   (i)

   (j)

   (k)

   (l)


	Matters arising from the minutes 3rd October 2013
Cllr Tucker- Broadband Village Hall.

The equipment has been delivered and will be installed shortly. Code and password to be supplied to regular users of the Hall. Invoice has been received from BT. Half of the cost of providing this facility will be met by the Village Hall – Committee.VAT implications to be checked prior to the clerk issuing an invoice to the Village Hall.
Flooding in Village

Cllr Sherrard still gathering information and photos. Agenda.
Dog Waste Bin. Awaiting confirmation from Highways over siting of bin.
Parish Notice Board. Verbal confirmation has been received by Cllr McDowell from Aster Communities agreeing to the PC’s proposal to erect the Parish Notice Board near their properties. Written consent to be requested.  

It was proposed by Cllr Blackburn that a quote be obtained from Mr.Tucker snr for the erection of this notice board. Council agreed – motion passed,       Agenda
St. Dunstans Playpark – drain.

Concerns have been raised regarding the ditch in the playpark that has become overgrown. Clerk has contacted MDC who have advised us that it is the responsibility of the landowners adjacent to the playpark. Prior to writing a letter to those concerned  it was proposed by Cllr Everitt that Cllr Fox check with MDC over the landowners involved. Agenda 
St. Dunstan’s Stone
This subject will be discussed at the next meeting . Agenda

Response to Parishioners Concerns

Following last month’s meeting where concerns had been raised by parishioners regarding recent planning applications and the PC’s actions/ responses to MDC. It was proposed by Cllr Everitt that Cllr McDowell draft a response to these concerns. This will be circulated and discussed at the next meeting. It was suggested that this letter be checked by SALC before any letters be sent and inserted in the Parish News. Agenda
Water Ditch east of School

Further investigation to be done – Agenda next meeting

Talbots Orchard - Occupants/applications process.

To date five local residents have been accepted for the tenancy of these properties. Occupancy is planned for November 2013.

SID update. The installation of SID cameras in the parish has been delayed – No further dates have been given.
Butleigh PC –
A letter of thanks has been received from Butleigh PC following our letter of support sent last month. This gave the Butleigh PC our support in their objection to the re-naming of a recent housing development at the Old Butleigh Hospital. Their objections to MDC have been and accepted and the name has been changed.
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	379
 (a)
(b)


	Cheques for signature:
Clerk salary as agreed October £132.71
HMRC Tax Clerk  October £33.18
Village Hall Hire 7th November  £12.00
Website costs £93.13

It was proposed by Cllr Everitt  that these cheques be signed. Council agreed motion passed. Cheques signed by signatories.
Payments for consideration.
*HAGS/SMP £10.62 (playpark repair costs)

*Poppy Appeal £50.00

*BT £131.38 Install Costs and advance rental.

Keith Rollason – Footpath maintenance £500.

Cheque Defibrillator £1500.00
It was proposed by Cllr Everitt that these cheque be signed. Council agreed

Motion passed. Cheques marked * in section (b) were signed by signatories. Other cheques over £250.00 to be signed next meeting.
	

	   380
	Monies Received: 
None
	

	381

	County Council Report/District Council Report;
Cllr Woollcombe-Adams attended the meeting and gave a report.
The’ 5 Year land supply policy’ is still awaiting agreement and completion. Early 2014 (Feb/March)a consultation meeting will be arranged with the PC. This meeting will be more site specific where the PC can look at and discuss sites and in the village which may/could be have been ear marked for development.

In the planning department two new enforcement officers and office staff have been employed and it is hope that this will streamline the planning process.

MDC Hub of local services is well under way with completion planned for April 2014.
The Health & Social Welfare policy is nearing completion and money has been ring fenced for local community projects. Cllr Woollcombe Adams will be looking to obtain a grant for the Defibrillator on the PC’s behalf.
A new planning Website has been launched but there at still issues that need ‘ fine tuning’.
	

	382
	Village Hall & Playing Field- .
Letter has been received from Nick Horton Chair VH & PF regarding the PC’s request for a litter bin to be provided on the playing field. It was felt by the VH committee that it was not necessary to provide a bin at this time. Situation will be monitored.
Senior Citizens Christmas Lunch will be held again this year.
	

	383
	Website –  see above.

	

	384

	Play Park –.
Items highlighted in the recent report for repair has been carried out by
Cllr McDowell.
	

	385


	Items from Councillors:
A letter has been received from Councillor Maxine Cotton handing in her resignation as Parish Councillor. 


	

	 386

	Items from the Clerk:. 

E.Mail circulation – no questions, queries or follow up requested.

	

	387
(a)


	Items at Chairman discretion.
Resignation of Maxine Cotton.

It was proposed by Cllr Everitt that the clerk contact MDC to set in motion the application process to find a new Parish Councillor. Council agreed – motion passed.
	CL

	388
	Meeting closed at 9.30pm
Date, time and place of next meeting

Next full monthly meeting take place 5th December 2013 in the Village Hall

	


SIGNED:  ________________________  Date:  ___________
NAME:  ______________________________  Chairman, Baltonsborough Parish Council             
